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From the chairmanôs/editors desk. 

 
This month we welcome Dennis Cameron Gunn who is in the process of restoring a 3.8 litre MK 2. And, 

Steve who has recently acquired a 1968 - 3.8 Litre S Type.  

On a sad note: In December we learnt that Johnny Shay lost his mom. Our sincere condolences Johnny, 

our thoughts are with you and your family Johnny. 

I hope that you all had a good festive season? 2014 now presents new opportunities to us to use our cars. 

There are several long distance events for our Jaguars and Daimlers. If you have a Lancaster with a 

preselect gearbox then bear in mind itôs in Jaguars history as they owned the Lancaster car company for a 

period.  I guess thatôs unlikely as they are extremely rare but other also very rare cars have come out of 

hiding in recent times (ask Peter Micklewright!). In the meantime we continue to enjoy an open invitation to 

join in with the DECC outings. Our sincere thanks to them. 

This month, to compliment the road test on the SS Jaguar in the last newsletter, we have included an 

article on the SS 100 versus the 2 litre AC 16/90. Both are very rare and most magnificent old sports cars.  

This year the Pietermaritzburg Cars in the Park is in the same period as the Knysna car show. Attending 

both will be a tall order!  I was at the 2013 Knysna car show and it was very impressive indeed! Personally I 

would like our club to be well represented at the PMB event. If we can put on a display similar to that we 

did at the last Scottburgh classic car show then I believe we will certainly be show casing our club to the 

wider public. That was in no small measure by the efforts of our vice chairman Peter Micklewright. His 

marquee and brace of Jaguars made all the difference. Letôs not forget the banners etc. that were specially 

made by our events coordinator Chris Hewitt ï the cherry on the top! Bear in mind that all costs for the 

marquee and banners were borne by Peter and Chris. Thank you so much guys! Peter and Chris we hope 

that you will take up the challenge for the Cars in the Park? What an opportunity to get some wide public 

exposure for our club! 
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On another matter I am astounded the prices classic cars are fetching lately.   A Ferrari Dino was recently 

sold for R3,000,000 ! I can recall being offered a Dino, in great condition, for R10, 000 in the seventies. An 

Aston Martin DB 4 was also available for a similar price at that time! Seems that a good classic car is 

indeed a worthwhile investment! 

On a personal note, as most of you are aware, I will be standing down as chairman at out next AGM in 

June. Peter Micklewright has intimated that he is willing to take over and I believe that we could not ask for 

a better man. Few can match Peterôs enthusiasm when it comes to Jaguars!  But Peter will need support 

and I sincerely hope that some of our members will offer their services to fill the positions in the committee. 

I would like to stress just how much Theo and Jill have put into our club. And, our webmaster, John Austin 

Williams (JAWS) is beyond praise!  Theo took the initiative to start a JDCN web site and thanks to his 

experience with JAWS in the running of the Classic bike club web our site was born! It is now read by many 

all over the world. Thank you both for making my part in the running of the club so easy. You are both 

amazing! Thanks also to Jill for putting up with Theoôs efforts in the interest of our club.  

I am, after saying it for twenty six years, finally going to restore my beloved 1938 AC.! I prepared a 

dedicated working area and the work on the rolling chassis will commence soon. Donôt think for a minute 

that it is easy or quick to restore a car. It requires dedication and hard work! WATCH THIS SPACE!!! Then, 

letôs not forget the component guys are also very busy so getting a good job done e.g. a re-spray is neither 

quick nor cheap. If you read the ñFor saleò section you will see that I am selling three of my Classicôs just so 

I can concentrate on the restoration of the 1928 and 1938 (both with a dickie seats).   

In conclusion, I wish you all a very prosperous and above all healthy 2014. Please support your club and 

give serious consideration to assisting Peter Micklewright take the club to new heights.  

Yours Jack 

  

 
Forthcoming Events 

 
Expect to hear more from our events coordinator in the weeks ahead! 
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Technical. 
In the last letter we included a 1937 road teat of the SS 100. But as everyone knows our chairman 
is an AC man and insisted that this comparison with an AC 16/90 be included this time! 
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